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July ‘13

Ist Extra Transition Day to Elizabethan
for some children

1st Jacqui Jones to lead Assembly

2nd Foundation Stage Sports Day

3rd Hallcroft Y2 children to visit.

3rd Hallcroft Parents’ Meeting at 6.00 pm
8th School closed for INSET Day

10th 6.00 pm F2 Meeting for Parents

11th Literacy Volunteers Meeting

13th Summer Fair

16th KS2 Sports Afternoon

16th 5.30 pm P and P meeting of Governors
18th Literacy Volunteers Meeting

19th am Nursery Parents’ Meeting

19th pm Nursery parents’ Meeting

22nd Leavers’ Assembly

23rd Last day before the Summer Holidays
24th Sport for Kids Playscheme

25th Sport for Kids Playscheme

29th - 2nd of August SRZ Dance Group
30th Butterflies and Bugs—Holiday Club

The last in - service day will be held on;
8th July 2013

Annual

13th July
2013
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7The Great School Run

On Tuesday 25" June, all pupils from Foundation to Year 6 took part in the Great School Run.
Some staff and parents joined in too!

The Great School Run is a 2k fun run staged at schools across the UK. The programme aims to
encourage children, family, friends and teachers to take part in exercise for fun, and to help make
physical activity part of each school’s and every family’s lifestyle.

The Great School Run is now in its 9th year and the aim is to involve over 1
million children from all across the UK, with runs between May and November.

The children at Carr Hill approached the challenge with their usual enthusiasm,
many of them running well beyond the 6 laps required up to as much as 24
laps, 4 times as many as needed. The weather was just right and everyone
looked like they were actually enjoying themselves!

If you would like to find out more about the Great School Run, visit http://
greatschoolrun.com.

Court Case in Nottingham

This month, children from Years 3 to 6 took part in the mini-tennis
festival at Nottingham Tennis Club.

The children had a fantastic time, each taking part in two hours’
tennis coaching on first class, quality courts, as well as having the
opportunity to watch some professional tennis players in action.

The children’s day was rounded off by each of them receiving a
free tennis racket and ball set. (pictured left)
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knowe. ? Just
that the school gets extra money.

you regi sterin

Pl ease Register now to make sure

The Government is giving money to schools to help children from lower income families do their very best. This funding is
call ed a 6P &g every cRild eegisteredn Garr Hill gets £600 this year

With this money we could organise more 1 to 1 or 1 to 4 tuition, provide specialist teachers of reading or increase the
number of school events for parents and children. If you are registered for Free School Meals, the school automatically
receives extra money even if your child chooses not to have a school meal free.

Pl ease register as soon as possible to make sure your <c¢hi

year.

Do you Qual.if

1 First, check if you qualify T it is not just if you
are unemployed.

You can register your child for Free School Meals if
you get any of these benefits:

S _ _ § Income Support
2 Registering is really quick and easyi if you § Income-based Jobseeker ds
think you qualify, o6phone 01623 43R &ated Emploghidit &l Support Al-
Mrs Barratt in school who will supply you with a lowance
simple form and will help you to register. §  Support under Part VI of the Immigration and

) Asylum Act 1999

3 Ifyouwantyour child to have a free, healthy §  The Guarantee element of State Pension
meal at | unchtiitmewilltgétthe 6 s gr eat Credit
free meal (saving you £380 a year), extra benefits § Child Tax Credit, provided they are not enti-

and the school gets £600 extra. tled to Working Tax Credit and have an annu-

al income (as assessed by HM Revenue &

4 I'f you dondt want your child tesBAsyifatdodd Rotexceed £16,190
school meals they can continue as normali as long § Working Tax Credit 'run-on' - the payment
as you qualify and are registered, the school still someone may receive for a further four
gets £600 extra.

weeks after they stop qualifying for Working
Tax Credit

No one will know you have registered and it will not affect any other benefits you are
claiming. Please talk to us about registering your child today.

New Friends Welcomed

This is the third Carr Hill Monthly Newsletter which parents of
Hal l croft I nfants Year 2 children
newsletter offered a warm welcome to you all and we will continue to
send you copies of our news so that we hope you will start to feel a
part of your childébés 6newd school .

The children have already visited the school on the 26th of June to
spend a morning looking round their new facilities and they shared

will be helping them to settle in the new term.

On the 3rd of July the children will re -visit to meet their new teachers
and to work with their new classmates for the morning.

On the 3rd of July at 6.00 p.m. in Carr Hill, parents will also have the
chance to visit and tour the school, and to meet teachers and others.

wi || ThHeaMrual Beok Faivveas heldleadidr this enomth. dreall,

drinks and biscuits and spent playtime @utyh g Reiardingy 6abtud ¢ioerad 6 Whoo my
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Swimming Gala

The Carr Hill Swimming Team once again took to the water in this year’s Schools’
Swimming Gala on Saturday 22" June.

Competing against Misterton, Clarborough and Walesby, all the swimmers made a
valiant effort and were rewarded with 2™ place behind Misterton who have their own
pool on their school site. Every team member deserves to feel proud of his or her
efforts. We were, unfortunately, two swimmers short due to illness and therefore
some of our younger swimmers had to swim in older age groups. Well done to
Harry, Oliver, Nathan, Izzy, Beth, Jack, Chloe, Elsie, Jessie, Jack and Maddison.
Special mention should go to Beth (Y3) and Oliver (Y4) who both swam in the Year
6 races.

Vilemmst alsd thagk lous Year B meimbess,iMaddisonh, @né Jack, @r@l Robfdrgetting S
Edward who was ill on the day, for all their hard work for the Carr Hill Swimming
Team.

_ Tales from Heartwood

Some of the parents and children from Foundation
have had the opportunity to come to school on a
Thursday afternoon and take part in storytetling

- and related art and craft activities.

Tales from Heartwood is a company that bring
stories to life with puppets and props. Both the
children and parents have commented that they
are enjoying the sessions, making puppets, pirate
jewellery and fantastic
plant pots! Please keep a ook out for more avail-
able sessions for parents and children in Septem-

75th -

ANNIVERSARY

Saturday 29th June 2013

11:00am - Z00pm

' Melp us celebrate 75 yeuns of Park with musc. ber!
events, dance, attractions and for all the family
\ o mbes of the Ph

“It’s been great to come and have fun with my
child.”

“We're making scary spiders next week!”

Successful Book Fair

the Fair produced an excellent salef§f07.31 This means
that the school was able to purchag§&50worth of books,
all of which will go straight in to the library for all the
children to use and enjoy.

Lots of children really enjoyed reading more and
remembered to ask their people at home to add comment
in their organisers to earn them a raffle ticket. Pictured ar¢
the winners from each year group proudly showing off the
books they chose to buy from the book fair.



